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May 2024

Spring has sprung and we are finally getting some rain to green 
things up! As we enter the warmer months, we remind families to 
please send water bottles, hats and appropriate clothing with you 
children each day as we go outside a lot to enjoy the weather, rain 
or shine! 

We have had a great month in April with many activities and May 
does not look like it is slowing down at all. May brings us Spring 
League for grades 4-6, Track and Field Days for gr 4-9 (please 
see the Athletics sections for dates) and PAT ELA for gr 9 (May 15). 
We have our School Council and Foundation meeting on May 8 
with special guests, Mr Lygo and Ms Hee discussing the Health 
and Wellness initiatives and supports in the school. 

We also have our gr 4 trip to Drumheller, gr 7-9 Skills Canada field 
trips and the amazing experience for our students with the 
Alberta Northern Lights Wheelchair rental program. Our final 
Health Day for gr 7-9 will also take place at the end of the month. 
All of these events as well as many in class experiences, buddy 
time and our final Hawks Spirit Assembly! 

Our Spring Book Fair is scheduled for May 21 - 24! We are looking 
for parent volunteers so please sign up if you are available!  We 
thank you for trusting us with your children as we love seeing 
their smiles and joy when learning and having new experiences. 

Treena Neumann - Principal 
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School Events and Calendar

Check out our school website to see our school’s monthly calendar. Here you can filter by type of 
event and you can also add our calendar to your own iCal or Google Calendar. There is NO 
SCHOOl May 17 and 20. 

mailto:graminia@psd.ca
mailto:treena.neumann@psd.ca
mailto:erin.chessor@psd.ca
https://graminia.psd.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/PSD70GRM/
https://graminia.psd.ca/about/calendar


page 2 of 13

General Information cont.

Haw
k Spirit Recipients - Honesty

Save the date for the final 
assembly of the year:

MAY - Courage (assembly May 30 
@ 1:30)

3 Rupp and 7 Breck

Congrats to 5H for winning 
the Golden Garbage Can 

Award this month! 

Huge thank you to 
Mrs. Kerr-Arntson, 
Mrs. Kinsella, Mr. 
West, Mrs. Munro 
and Mr. Lygo for 

organizing and to our 
incredible 

performers. 

Congratulations to our first 
“Caught You Being Good” 

winners! 
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General Information cont.

2024-2025 Calendar 

The PSD Calendars for next year have been published to the PSD website. Click here to 
see the Kindergarten calendar  here for the regular school calendar

Graminia School Memory 
Books 

Memory books can be 
pre-ordered from Smart 

Photography for $12.75 plus 
GST. For free delivery to the 

school, please place your 
order by June 1 to avoid 

extra shipping costs. 

https://www.psd.ca/download/410909
https://www.psd.ca/download/440101
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General Information cont.

Stronger Together Newsletter 

Each month, Parkland School Division's Learning Services team compiles a newsletter for 
parents and guardians of students. Inside you will find information, opportunities and 

strategies to help you and your family connect with us on your child's educational journey. 
Each month we will provide you with information about mental health and ways we can 

work together to support your family. Please click here to see the latest issue. You can also 
access the Caregiver Education Team Newsletter to learn more information and find sessions 

regarding child/youth mental health and parenting topics.

Bike Rodeo - Help Needed
We are looking for a parent(s) who might be 

interested in taking over planning of the Graminia 
Bike Rodeo. This is a popular event that brings the 
community together. It would be great to get fresh 
ideas and connections to help make this event even 

better! Mentorship support is available.

We will also be looking for parent volunteers at the 
event itself in June and prizes. If any parents are 

interested in volunteering at a station or know of a 
business who might be interested in donating, 

please contact Amber Darragh at 
robamber@gmail.com or 780-886-3387.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xnuCXNPf991Z4Ww9I5sJ6wCiaddEoKxO/view?usp=sharing
https://www.cyfcaregivereducation.ca/
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General Information

The Book Fair is Coming! 

Save the Date and stay tuned for 
more details

May 21-24

Volunteers are Needed to make 
this event a success! Please sign 

up here if you are able to help 
and contact 

danielle.roebuck@psd.ca if you 
have any questions. 

Powwow Practice at Prescott

For more information on this 
great event, click here. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s8EG2NhJXZ-l5j9RlJaVIAuT0uEr3ae4rt5zcJTebQE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s8EG2NhJXZ-l5j9RlJaVIAuT0uEr3ae4rt5zcJTebQE/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:danielle.roebuck@psd.ca
https://skydancerindigenous.com/coming-events/talking-circles-d7z3z-lrsdj-lh97h
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General Information
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General Information

Assessment and Reporting for the 
2023-2024 School Year

Term 1 
Sept 5 - Jan 30

Term 2
Feb 1 - June 27

Student Led 
Conferences

Term 1 Report Cards Student Led 
Conferences

Term 2 Report Cards

November 7 & 9
3:30-6:30 pm

Live on 
PowerSchool 

January 30, 2024

April 9 & 11 
3:30-6:30 pm 

Live on PowerSchool 
June 27, 2024

Regular updates and ongoing communication of student progress via PowerSchool take place 
throughout the year for grade 1-9. Please reach out to your child’s teacher if you have any questions 
or concerns. For a video tutorial of how to access PowerSchool as a parent, please click here. Call us 

at 780-963-5035 if you need support with your parent portal username/password. We will also be 
running a parent session at the December School Council meeting.

page 7 of 13

https://youtu.be/DmRTmbN9bPY


Hawk’s Athletics

May Update 

In the athletics world, badminton is well underway with playoffs for both our Sr. 
and Jr. Teams ! There will be a meeting for any students interested in playing golf 
on Thursday May 2 during lunch recess in my classroom, there will be information 

given on what this entitles this year and the requirements. 

Unfortunately, there was not enough interest in running a COED soccer program 
this year to make a team, I will look at this again next year!

Please see the Athletic Calendar and reach out with any questions you may have!
Coaches: 

Sr. Badminton - jordan.fraser@psd.ca    Jr. Badminton - isabela.ramos@psd.ca 
Please reach out to them directly if your child will be missing any games or 

practices
Sr. Team Practices: 2:45pm-4pm Jr. Team Practices: 2:45pm-4:30pm

Online 
registration for 
the 8th Annual 

Try-Me 
Try-Athlon 

opens on May 10!  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/13VAIAazUc1XH97yiNord__i3Gtoxq8KB8YSVkCm3iec/edit
mailto:jordan.fraser@psd.ca
mailto:isabela.ramos@psd.ca
https://www.psd.ca/division/student-wellness/try-me-try-athlon
https://www.psd.ca/division/student-wellness/try-me-try-athlon
https://www.psd.ca/division/student-wellness/try-me-try-athlon
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General Information continued

Parking Lot Safety
 

For those families that are new to Graminia it is important to note that our parking lot is a 
one-way street. The entrance is at the South and the exit is

at the North. It helps us to keep everything safe when traffic flows in this direction.
In order to ensure the safety of students during pick-up and drop-off we would ask you to follow

the following rules:

● If dropping off students in the lane closest to the school, please park in a parking stall
following all traffic rules. No dropping off in this lane without correctly parking (no drop

and roll).
● If dropping off students in the grass/gravel lane (in front of the totem pole), you may drop
students off without parking (drop and roll). This can only happen in this lane, not in the

lane closest to the school.
● It is critically important that students, parents and staff use the crosswalk when crossing the 

parking lot in front of the front doors. It is not safe to cross from in between parked cars and the 
Parent Parking areas have cars constantly backing up and moving. As the adults, we can model 

this for the kids! 
● Please do not park or stop in the bus lane to drop students off! There is no time of day 

where this is allowed.

Thank you for your cooperation. Ms Neumann and Ms Chessor will be out to support a safe drop 
off and pick up each day. 

Please make sure that anyone dropping your child off is aware of the rules. 
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School Council and Fundraising Foundation

 

Upcoming School Council Meeting
All Graminia Families are invited to our School 

Council meeting of the school year on 
Wednesday, May 8, 2024 at 6:30pm. Mr. Lygo and 

Mrs. Hee will be joining us to share some of the 
awesome work they have been doing around 

Student Health and Wellness. This meeting will be 
held in person in the Graminia Library. Attendees 
are welcome to bring their children if necessary. 
An agenda will been sent via email prior to the 

meeting. Click here for more information and to 
view past meeting minutes and agendas. 

Mabel’s Labels and Tru Earth 
Graminia also has ongoing 

fundraisers with the following 
companies:

Mabel’s Labels and Tru Earth

Write-on School Supplies Fundraiser

An optional purchasing plan for every grade 
from K-9 is offered each year by Write-On 

Stationery in the "Parent Area". This voluntary 
program allows parents to pre-purchase a 

package of all requested supplies that will be 
delivered to the student at the school. Order 

will be accepted until June 1, 2024. 

Paper forms will be sent home later this month! 

FOR ONLINE ORDERS:
• Go to www.write-on.ca

• Click on “PARENTS – Order Here”
• School Name: Graminia School - Spruce Grove 

• Choose your grade and place your order.
• Complete your order by clicking ‘PLACE 

ORDER’
For more information about Write-On orders, 

please contact Tammy Klippert at 
tbuk18@gmail.com 

https://graminia.psd.ca/parents/get-involved/school-council
https://graminia.psd.ca/parents/get-involved/school-council
https://mabelslabels.ca/en_CA/fundraising/support/
https://www.tru.earth/fundraising-store?org=Graminia%20Community%20School%20and%20Foundation&sscid=81k6_x0otc&
http://www.write-on.ca
mailto:tbuk18@gmail.com
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School Council and Fundraising Foundation cont.

One Small Thing

Please consider 
taking a 

moment to 
spread some joy 
and gratitude to 

a school staff 
member - your 

kind words 
make a world of 
difference! Click 
here to visit the 

form. 

Flower Fundraiser

Reminder to redeem 
your vouchers at 

Creekside Home and 
Garden. 

Save the Date! 

Our next Water 
Park fundraiser 
will take place 
on January 18, 

2025 from 
6:30-9:30. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1qUhqTMDukOzN9uC-7yBZBWL7fRY6Y-OyvX4zVvpcc_8/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1qUhqTMDukOzN9uC-7yBZBWL7fRY6Y-OyvX4zVvpcc_8/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1qUhqTMDukOzN9uC-7yBZBWL7fRY6Y-OyvX4zVvpcc_8/viewform?edit_requested=true
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     School Council and Fundraising Foundation continued

2023/2024 Hot Lunch Program

The hot lunch program will be running similar to last year. We will be offering hot lunch on 
Fridays with food being provided by local vendors. We strive to offer a variety of options and try 

to offer gluten free and vegetarian options when available by our vendors. For any dietary 
questions please contact the vendor directly.

Communications

Please note that there will be weeks when hot lunch needs to be offered on a different day to 
accommodate the PSD calendar (e.g., non-instructional days, holidays, etc.). The hot lunch 
program will communicate regular updates through email, the Graminia Flyover, and the 

Graminia Community School Foundation (GCSF) Facebook page.

How To Register

Visit graminia.hotlunches.net  to register and to create a profile for your child(ren). 

To order, please register your child(ren) into the classes they are in. All families, new and 
returning, must register each year. Please note if this is your first time ordering, please send 

cutlery to school with your child(ren) as we do not provide this to them.

Orders can be placed starting on Saturday, with the cut off being firm at 1pm on Thursday for 
hot lunch the following week. Payment can only be received through PayPal. Payment must be 
received by Thursday at 1pm, for your order to be accepted. Note, that a PayPal processing fee 

will be added to your order.

Cancellations & Refunds

Unfortunately, your volunteers will not be able to handle any refunds or cancellations. If your 
child is absent, we will accept a transfer request to another student by 10:00am on hot lunch day 

by email to: graminiaparentcommunity@gmail.com.

Donations

One of the menu items weekly on our menu is a donation.  The money collected from this will go 
towards purchasing a hot lunch for a child in need at our school.  

Please be patient with your hot lunch volunteers. The hot lunch program was a huge success 
last year. Our goal is to run a program with a variety of appealing options for the kids that will 
also generate funds for the school. If you have any questions or would like to volunteer for the 

hot lunch program please email us at: graminiaparentcommunity@gmail.com. 

http://graminia.hotlunches.net
mailto:graminiaparentcommunity@gmail.com
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General Information cont.


